OSA IGDTUW Student Chapter conducted

OPTIX MOVIE MANIA

Date: 08/11/23
Mode: Offline
Venue: IGDTUW

INTRODUCTION:

Optica Student Chapter, IGDTUW, organized a movie screening event
namely 'OPTIX MOVIE MANIA' on 8 November 2023, in IGDTUW campus.
The theme for the event was Science and Technology. The selected
movie was 'Barefoot Gen'.

BRIEF OF THE SESSION:

The event began with many eager students wanting to join the movie
mania. The movie chosen for the event was 'Barefoot Gen', which, as
anticipated, managed to capture the attention of all the students and got
them engaged. The movie fit right into the Science and Technology
theme of the event. The movie depicts World War Il in Japan from a

child's point of view, revolving around the events surrounding

the bombing of Hiroshima and the main character's first hand experience
of the bomb. The students praised the choice of movie, calling it one-of-a-
kind, and said it to be a unique experience. Various thoughts and ideas
related to the movie were discussed, and much was left for the students'



contemplation.

NUMBER OF ATTENDEES:

The event was a success, with about 80 students attending the event
with utmost enthusiasm.

OVERALL IMPACT:

The movie was a perfect fit as it made the students aware about
technology, how to use it wisely, and how it can be dangerous if not in
good hands. The movie led a lot of students to reflect on the actions of
our predecessors and how it affected our world negatively. It proved to be
as informative as it was interesting, and appealed to the moral values and
the judgment of the viewers. It ultimately allowed the viewers to ponder
on how they can learn from their mistakes and avoid repeating all their
wrongdoings. Overall, the event led to the intrapersonal growth of the
attendees.

SOME GLIMPSES FROM THE SESSION:










